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Today we find a very different Golf Course & Club structure inplace from over 18 months ago.

In my first address to you our valued members I spoke of streamlining the business and new ways of working that 
myself and the board outlined were necessary, to give the club a realistic chance of turning around its historic losses 
and ultimately become sustainable within a two year period.

It’s truly with a great sense of pride that I can say we have now achieved this milestone.

Our structured approach to the operations of the club combined with an unprecedented level of financial controls 
across all aspects of dealings have put us in the position we find ourselves today. This approach has ensured the arrival 
of our new Head Greenkeeper, seen the club invest in further crucial machinery, and arrive at a place were we can 
sustainably expand our greens team with the recent addition of a 3rd member of full-time staff. I’m sure the club will 
welcome Jacob in true Prestwich style.

Transparency as been a cornerstone of how we have chosen to execute the task of operating our club. Each year we 
hold drop in sessions prior to the AGM and I would like to announce that we will be expanding these across the entire 
year with one to be held each quarter. Details will follow but it’s important to myself and everyone involved that any 
member/shareholder can obtain any information they desire when it pertains to the running of these businesses. 

In real terms the clubs membership revenue is increasing and we have just set an annual record for green fee revenue. 
Our thanks go to everyone involved in preparing and working on the course across all aspects of its delivery.

Finally, speaking from personal experience it’s such a pleasure to see everyone within the club’s membership coming 
together and pushing in the right direction to achieve our goals of success at Prestwich Golf Club. I’m sure I’m not 
alone in the opinion that we have enjoyed a fantastic golf course across the winter period and with further exciting 
work and investment on-going to the course and grounds we are in for a fantastic season.

I would like to place on record my thanks to you the membership for your support of our great Club each and every 
week. We all look forward to 2025 together!

Yours Sincereley 

David Watts
Company Secretary
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